

# Frans Primary Foundation School



Newsletter - Volume 9 No.2 Friday 11th September

Dear Parents,

### **Staffing news:**

Unfortunately the Nursery teacher we appointed to cover Mrs. Bolton's maternity leave was unable to take up her post at the beginning of this term. However I am pleased to let you know that we have recruited a new teacher who started with us today called Stanislava Rendekova. She is an experienced nursery teacher who taught in a nursery in Wandsworth up until the end of last term. Also joining us today is Jack Marnell, our new premises person. I am sure you will join us in welcoming them.

## **Parent coffee mornings:**

We had our first weekly coffee morning for parents between 9 and 9:30 in the ICT suite today at which we discussed the recent ofsted report among other things. Thank you to those who came. Your feedback was most welcome. The timetable of coffee mornings for the rest of this term is as follows:

Week 3: Wednesday 16<sup>th</sup> September with Miss Wratten (vision statement for the school)

Week 4: Thursday 24th September with Mrs. Reuben (changes to the curriculum)

Week 5: Wednesday 30<sup>th</sup> September with Miss Bridges (opportunities for adult learning)

Week 6: Thursday 8<sup>th</sup> October with Miss Foster (maths calculation policy)

Week 7: Friday 16th October with Mr. Burtt (changes to assessment)

## After school clubs:

Please look out for a letter today from Ann outlining which clubs are available in the next week. Most clubs will be up and running by the end of September.

# **Dates for Autumn term 2015:**

Monday 14<sup>th</sup> September – Y4 to Buckingham Palace

Thursday 17<sup>th</sup> September – Y1 to the Tower of London

Friday 25<sup>th</sup> September – Harvest assembly 11am. Parents welcome

Wednesday 14<sup>th</sup> October – secondary transfer workshop for Y6 parents 9am

Friday 16<sup>th</sup> October – secondary transfer workshop for Y6 parents 5pm

Monday 19<sup>th</sup> October – Last swimming session for Y5

Tuesday 20<sup>th</sup> October – parent open morning 9:10 -10:10; E-safety presentation for parents 5:30 (run by Childnet)

Monday 26<sup>th</sup> to Friday 30<sup>th</sup> October – half term break

Tel: 020 7207 1807 Email: office@friars.southwark.sch.uk
Web: www.friarsprimaryschool.com

Have a great weekendl Yours sincerely, J. Burtt, Headteacher